## Oregon Pinto Horse Association January 8, 2020 General Membership meeting

Meeting was called to order at 6:30 pm by President, Tina Bell

Attendees:

Kathy Howard Tina Bell

Amy Christopherson Arlene Guleck
Kathy Howe Drysdale Sarah Krapes
Anne Monteith Ashley Saechao
Peggy Boyer Sharon Hardt

Jean Howard – excused/work Kathy Thomas via phone

Minutes from December were read by Sharon Hardt, motion to approve by Amy Christoperson, second by Sarah Krapes.

**Treasurer report:** Reports of the financials were sent to Executive Officers and BOD for review. All bills are paid at this point. Motion to approve proposed by Tina Bell, second by Sharon Hardt – motion passed

**Correspondence:** Arlene reports she is no longer able to manage membership due to lack of computer. Amy Christopherson will now manage the membership and Kathy Howard will update form and send to Amy for printing as needed. Arlene handed off any applications she had to Amy.

**Website:** Tina reported that Kim has updated several months on the website, but a couple of months July & August are missing from 2018. 2020 Club meeting dates have been given to Tina for update to website.

**Old Business:** We cancelled 2019 Awards Banquet scheduled at the Clackamas Banquet Center in lieu of the barn that Kathy Howe-Drysdale offered. However, per Kathy, space is no longer available. Discussed possibility of holding Awards Banquet at Jimmy O's and it was the consensus of the group to hold here, if available. Kathy Howard was tasked with checking on date, update the Board, as well as turn in 2020 date requests. Date to be determined.

2019 Awards: Arlene is making wall quilts and each one will have OPtHA, horse's name, 2019, High Point with championships listed individually on back, so only one to each winner. There are 11 equines that will receive a wall quilt.

Tina reported she has the results for the Pinto Member of the Year that we had voted on and that the name will be revealed at the banquet.

Shows: Schooling show set, per Tina. Judges are Sharon Duggun and Robin Binkerd at Clark County fairgrounds. Tina asked for help with In/Out gate and Kathy & Clare Thomas volunteered to help on Sunday. Tina still needs more help with this gate. Sharon Hardt volunteered to pass out ribbons during the show. Arlene thought she might be able to borrow from her barn. Kathy Howe-Drysdale offered to make the poles, we need 8 poles. Tina asked if Kathy could make another big (horse size) floral garland as award. After group discussion, decided that the persons who have the parts, i.e. floral garland and neck ribbons, get together and assemble.

Lucky Leprechaun show: Tina spoke to Major at OHC said he would like to see the show happen and offered to sponsor but needed our help to make it happen. It would be in the Prairie complex, he would supply 3 judges and awards, but needs to review financials first. He covers everything but the announcer, class list, Pinto PtHA approval fee & ring stewart. All monies will go to Major and the Club would get 50%. We need to pay the \$200 PtHA approval fee and \$300 for Don Carter's expenses for a total of \$500 for the 3-day event. The consensus was that we accept Major's offer hold this show. Kathy Howard made motion for Tina Bell move forward, second by Arlene Glueck, motion passed. Tina will use the March (2019) Class and Kathy Howard asked to add a few Utility Classes: Halter, Trail, Driving, English and Western, Trail In-Hand and a English/Western Ideal.

Arlene asked if someone like to help with the goody bags for this show. She asked for trinkets of all kinds, candies, horse treats, pens, post its, etc., supply is low. Spin the Wheel is on hold until further notice. Anne is working on getting prizes thru donations.

Tina asked about awards. It was determined that all the Awards on Hand could be used at the September show. Current count is as follows: 1 Buckle, 28 wagons, 13 coat racks, 4 chairs, 4 Champion pillows, 6 finished Reserved pillows, 8 unfinished from Carrie McCarthy. She asked about ribbons and it was determined that we could wait until closer to the show to order.

2020 Year End Awards: To be eligible must complete in at least 2 shows. At least one show must be an Oregon Pinto show to be eligible for Year End Awards. Tina will confer with Wendy that Cascade shows count with Oregon Pinto and will let us know.

Kathy Howard asked for an update regarding the bridge and its location. Amy stated it was with Carrie McCarthy. They haven't met up yet.

Tina asked Kathy Howard if Amy had been added to the account yet. They haven't found workable times but will expediate this request since Amy has membership responsibilities.

Suggestions for Good of Order: Tina has targeted Friday to get all information to Major for show partnership in March

Meeting Adjourn at 7:32 by Tina Bell Motion to adjourn meeting by Kathy Howe-Drysdale, second by Sarah Krapes